Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 16 March 2009 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Hilary Davies (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   Sheila Cowell, Anne Stockdale, David Brodie, John Lyon
                   and Barrie Gilliatt
IN ATTENDANCE:  City Councillor Stuart Parker

PC Neil Busby and colleague

09/12   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillor Ted Kirk who had resigned as Chairman of the Parish Council due to poor health but had been persuaded to remain on the Parish Council for the time being.
09/13   MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 26 January 2009 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record.

09/14  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1) Play Area Presentation – Parish Councillors Anne Stockdale and David Brodie had attended the presentation in respect of a proposed upgrading of the playground.
2)  Pearl Lane - Tipping  - The Clerk reported that the issue of bags of rubbish being left on the north side before the bridge had been reported to the City Council who were responsible for clearing fly tipping.

3)  Tarvin Road – The Clerk confirmed he had reported the loss of the bollard on the pedestrian island to the County Highways Engineer.

09/15  A51 TARVIN ROAD/ROAD ISSUES
Members discussed the lack of progress in respect of the completion of the scheme to provide bus shelters on Tarvin Road.  Councillor Sheila Cowell had been in contact with Mr Nickson of the County Engineering Service with regard to the positioning of the shelter near to the Little Chef and it was confirmed that the back of the shelter would be at the hedge line and that the former grassed area would be tarmaced.  The shelter opposite would be set back 3.5 metres.  The work would be carried out in 4-5 weeks and the Parish Council hoped this would also include making safe the electrics etc on the other shelter by Tarvin Court.

Also raised was the problem of a car parked in a dangerous position on Littleton Lane which had been tackled by PC Busby.  PC Busby also undertook to contact the farmer whose vehicles had been depositing large amounts of mud on Little Heath Road and Pearl Lane.
It was also pointed out that a survey of people crossing the road had been promised and that there appeared to be no further activity with regard to the junction.  The Clerk was asked to prompt the County Engineer on these matters.  
09/16  PLANNING ISSUES
1) 09/10121/FUL – Littleton Old Hall – Change of Use  - The Parish Council had received a letter from local resident Mr P J Beesley who lived in close proximity to the proposed development and who supported the proposal.
RESOLVED:  that the Planning Authority be informed that the Parish Council believed that the storage premises were put up as part of an earlier development and, as such, the subsequent conversion to a dwelling would seem to have been contrived.
2)  08/02200/FUL – Oaklands Nursing Home – First and Second Floor Extension to Accommodate Internal Fire Escape – it was noted that planning permission had been granted for this development.
3)  Littleton Old Hall – concerns had been raised about earthmoving activity etc on the site and the Clerk had contacted the Planning Officer who had investigated the matter and was continuing to monitor the situation.  He had confirmed, however, that planning permission would be required for any wall erected.  In the meantime the Clerk was asked to raise the question of the opening of the old front entrance to the A51 with the County Engineer.
09/17  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council and it was noted that his cashflow spreadsheet should include reference to the mailshots undertaken by the Parish Council twice a year.
RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
09/18  CHRISTLETON PLAYGROUND
Councillor Stockdale reported that she had been very impressed with the presentation by Sutcliffe Play.  A total of £80,000 was required for the scheme with work to commence May/June 2010. It had been decided that a Fund Raising Sub Group be created for which nominations were requested.

Possible sources of funding included the Community Forums where Council money would be allocated to local Councillors; the Ring ‘O Bells Pub and Christleton Methodist Church.

RESOLVED:  that Councillor David Brodie be nominated to serve on the Fund 

                       Raising Sub Group.

09/19   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



248.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        20.50 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – March  
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    28hrs @ £6.00          


                      168.00
5)  Audit Commission – Audit Fee





161.00
7)  Mid-Cheshire Footpath Soc – Subscription



    8.00

09/20   INCOME
1)  Barclays Bank – Interest 





    3.81
 









    0.17










    1.15
2)  Chester City Council – Litter warden refund
 - supplement
  29.40
09/21   CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £3.08
09/22   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Parish Councillor Ted Kirk

Letter of resignation

Cheshire County Council

Cheshire Matters – March 2009
Chester City Council

Area Committee Annual Feedback 2009 
The Past Uncovered – Feb 2009
Credit Crunch Fact Sheet

Cheshire Association of Local Councils
Newsletter 126 – March 2006 

Notice of AGM at County Hall on 25 March 2009 – Councillors Hilary Davies and Sheila Cowell to attend.

Christleton High School – Consultation Document – the Parish Council were broadly in favour of the proposal to change this Community School to a Foundation School and had responded accordingly.
The Boundary Committee for England 
Unitary Authority Electoral Review of Cheshire West and Chester

Christleton Parish Council
Little Heath Play Area

09/23  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the next meeting be held on
Monday 11 May 2009 (AGM)
09/24   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  New Council Recycling Scheme – It was noted that certain residents in Broadmead did not want to use the wheelie bins due to their bulk.  Councillor Parker reported this was being attended to by the City Council who would provide help or bags instead.
2)  New Cheshire West and Chester Councillors – Councillor Parker pointed out that the new Councillors would be responsible for over 12 Parish Councils and therefore would have difficulties in attending their meetings on a regular basis.  He suggested that meetings with Parish Council representatives would be arranged to pick up issues.
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